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and Children Services Award 
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Dear Associate, 
  
RE: AM2018/18 and AM2018/20 - 4 yearly review of the Educational Services (Teachers) Award 
and Children Services Award 
  
It has come to the IEU’s attention that several Form F52s (Applications for orders for the production 
of documents) have been filed in relation to documents from: 
 

 Parkes Early Childhood Centre Inc; and  
 

 Gunnedah Baptist Childcare Association. 
 

The IEU is currently seeking instructions in relation to objecting to these applications on behalf of 
these centres. Consequently, it asks the Commission to delay issuing the orders. 
 
Kind regards  
  
Arthur Dowdle  
Industrial Officer 
  

 
 


